Slide 1 
Welcome! As we continue to ramp up in-person instruction and bargain for a new contract, these monthly 10-minute meetings are the best and most effective way for us to collectively communicate. Given that, it is important to remember that we are all TAAAC and our victories are directly related to broad member participation. 
As a reminder: Early enrollment for new TAAAC members is currently ongoing through the start of the school year.
Slide 2-4
Speaking of victories, due to your advocacy with the Board of Education and County Executive Steuart Pittman, this current budget proposal includes enough funding to make all educators whole and finally resolve the experience credit issue once and for all! 
TAAAC is asking the Council to allow for flexibility to use the $5.5 million proposed for a 1% COLA in conjunction with the $5.6 million proposed for the experience steps. After nearly a decade of budget inequities, it is possible to right this wrong.
Again, your hard work brings us one step closer to ensuring the County acknowledges the loyal service of AACPS educators and proves their time is worthy of recognition and compensation similar to that of educators who are new to the county and those working in surrounding counties.
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Our work does not stop here. The month’s focus, member actions and important issues include:
· Make your voice heard at the annual TAAAC budget hearing.
· Continue to support each other and remain safe in buildings.
· Work within your weekly hours prescribed by the contract.
· Join the Sick Leave Bank.
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TAAAC is hosting our annual budget meeting on May 18 at 5pm. Use the link or the QR code to register to attend.
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As we discussed last month, TAAAC is working to ensure all students and educators have a safe working and learning environment when they enter school buildings. Please use the buildings safety checklist or the daily safety checklist and let the administration or the Health and Safety committee know as soon as possible if you feel there is an issue. 
If your concerns are not addressed, you can file a grievance with your UniServ Director.
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A recent Special Education Department Newsletter suggested work related to Recovery Compensatory Services begin. TAAAC has confirmed that work connected to the paperwork and the processing of performance data will be delayed for further planning and discussion. There are no directions to unpause the process at this point. 
If your work requires additional hours outside the contracted 7.5 hour workday or 37.5 hour work week, please track your hours and let your UniServ Director know.
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I (your Building Rep) have been provided with a list of current Sick Leave Bank members. If your name is not on my list, you may call the TAAAC office to join or cancel your participation in the sick leave bank. Important dates to know: If you need to cancel your participation, please do so by June 30. If you need to join, open enrollment starts July 1, and all new employees may register within the first 30 days of their hire date.
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Are there any questions or issues anyone wants to share?
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If we continue to take care and support each other, we are going to make it through this very challenging year. It is crucial to remember that we are stronger together.



